







meeting APRIL 9, 1978; 1:30P.M.
SOUTH COAST BOTANIC GARDENS
26300 CRENSHAW BLVD.
PALOS VERDES PENINSULA

South Coast Cactus & Succulent Society

THANKS AND APOLOGIES TO SCHOLZ

Mary Belle Wallenhorst PRESIDENT

BIRTHDAY PARTY: Let's celebrate!
Bring your favorite finger food -- raw vegetables, sandwiches, nuts, cookies, chips 'n dips, crackers 'n cheese, or whatever delicious tidbit tickles your appetite.

PROGRAM: Henk Wories will give a slide presentation: Cacti & Succulents of the Dutch ABC Islands and the Caribbean, and a unique visit to two newly established National Parks. This is a program we have all been looking forward to seeing.

BRAGGING PLANTS: Spring is here (?) and many plants are beginning to show off. Don't forget to fill out one of the new bragging plant forms.

PLANT OF THE MONTH: Two very interesting little plants, Crassula mesembryanthemopsis and Crassula mesembryanthemoides, and their close relatives will be discussed. In an effort to save postage, last month's Plant of the Month sheet will not be sent this time, but will be with the May newsletter.

DON'T FORGET OUR UNIQUE WHITE ELEPHANT TABLE!

Show Schedules are ready and will be available at this April meeting. Pick up your copy.

Proposed Constitutional Changes along with sections as they now read are included with this newsletter. Please read them and make notes of any additions or deletions you believe should be made. Bring your copies and suggestions to this meeting.

*** Please remember, smoking in the clubhouse is "taboo". ***
--MBW

LAST MONTH: We were treated to a very nice surprise. Carol Sauer shared her trip to Mexico with us. Through her photography we saw the ancient ruins of this wonderful and colorful neighbor to the South in a new and revitalized way.

NEW MEMBERS:

Ellen and Julian Christiansen

Palos Verdes, Ca. 90274 Phone:

Charles R. Wiley

Palos Verdes Estates, Ca. 90274 Phone:

All members, if you haven't yet signed up as a Show worker, you still have time to do so! We need all the membership participation that we can muster. Ask and talk to other members at this meeting and find out were your services can be put to use. Helping hands can always be used. Come and assist one another in making this year's Show a big success!